
 

 
 

14 March 2025 
 

Dear parents and carers,  
 

Spring 2 Week 3 Parent Letter 
 

Year 9 Options 
This week our Year 9 pupils have had Parents’ Evening and 
have all received their Options Information Booklet.  
 
Thank you to everyone who was able to attend the 
Parents’ Evening last night. It was a busy event with lots 
of great questions about the GCSE pathways available for 
pupils and lots of deep thinking from our pupils about 
what they want their future careers and lives to look like.  
 
All of the information about the Options Process has been  
 

sent to parents of Year 9 pupils via Satchel One. There is a link in the pack to a video recorded by Mr Carter, 
Assistant Headteacher for Assessment, Reporting and Performance, where he explains how the process works, 
what pupils and parents need to think about, and the choices available to them. The deadline for all Options 
forms to be returned to school is Tuesday 1st April.  
 

If you have any questions or would like to speak to someone about your child’s Options please contact their 
Form Tutor at school. If you did not receive the Options information please contact the school office.  
 

Year 11 Easter Revision  
 

Our Year 11 Easter Revision Schedule is being finalised 
this week and will be shared with all Year 11 pupils and 
their parents at the start of next week. There is a link 
included in the pack so that pupils can sign up for the 
sessions they would like to attend.  
 

We encourage all of our Year 11 pupils to see the 
revision sessions offered as an opportunity to enhance 
their studies in school and to support their independent 

revision and final preparations for their GCSE examinations. I know that rest time and balance with 
study/revision is vitally important for our Year 11 pupils, and encourage them to see this programme in school 
as a supportive way to manage their time, look after themselves, and still have expert support planned into 
their revision programmes in the final run in to the exam season.  
 

If you have any questions or queries about the revision programme, or about support for Year 11 in school, 
please contact Mrs Black, Head of Year 11, at school blackc@lowtonhs.wigan.sch.uk 
  
 

Thank you, as always, for your continuing support of our school.  
 

Yours faithfully 
Jane Galbraith 
Headteacher 
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